
 

MARSHFIELD PARISH COUNCIL                  TUESDAY 4 SEPTEMBER 2018 

 

Marshfield Parish Council held a meeting on Tuesday 4 September 2018 in the Tolzey Hall at 7.15 pm. 

     

Cllrs present: Cllr G LeMasonry  Cllr R Veitch  Cllr S Flint    Cllr A Christie 

 Cllr H Finnegan  Cllr R Snow  Cllr S Reade 

+ 4 members of the public 

Apologies: Cllr P Munro-Davies   Cllr P Hogben Cllr T Durnell 

 The Chairman welcomed Cllr R Snow to her first meeting. 

Confirmation of previous minutes 

 Proposed by Cllr Veitch, seconded by Cllr Finnegan, carried unanimously. 

 

Items from the public  

A local resident has asked if we can arrange for a salt bin in Back Lane by the Doctors and we discuss 

the positioning of salt bins with South Glos. 

The finger post at the Little End/ Ringswell junction needs repairing. 

 

Matters arising 

a) Highway Matters –Cllr Reade has sent his support for signage at the George Lane/A420 junction to 

Chris Harris at South Glos. who is coming out to look at the site later this week. Pot Holes outside Pitt 

Farm and Pitt Cottage together with 2 in the middle of the Market place. Clerk to report. 

 

b) Marshfield Outdoor Recreation Association-Gate to Withymead is now being locked at 9.00pm due to 

Joy riders. 

c) Local Housing Requirement- To date South Glos. have had a 32.1% response rate to the Housing 

Needs Survey. They will begin the data analysis next week. Blank forms are still available from The 

Tolzey, The Catherine Wheel and Country Stores. The CLT are in process of choosing Architects, 

Surveyors, and Housing Association etc. and will be interviewing shortly. The CLT Annual General 

Meeting is on Saturday 8
th

 September. 

 

Planning  

Planning applications- 81A High Street- Conversion of existing ancillary annexe to 1 residential 

dwelling (PK18/3848/F). No objection to this application although clarification of 

the number of parking spaces is required proposed by Cllr Flint, seconded by Cllr              

Christie, carried unanimously. 

  Planning approved- - Old Vicarage Market Place - Work to fell 1 Sycamore Tree (PK18/3338/TCA)  

- Culverslade Farm Tormarton Road- Erection of agricultural building to form 

grain store (PK18/1486/F) 

Planning Enforcement –Ruxleigh Farm Sheepfair Lane- Complaint received by enforcement -Building 

works not in accordance to plans (PK18/4244/F)   

Correspondence 

 Cotswold Edge September issue 

 Agenda for Avon Local Council’s Association (ALCA) AGM on Saturday 6
th

 October  

 

Finance 

After the following transactions, balances are: C/A. £930.99 D/A. £75,495.14 D/A. (14 day) £3531.33  

 NatWest- £20,412     

              

  Viking Direct    £102.13 Stationery 

  Mrs L McManus   £903.62 August Salary  

  Timpson Debit Card  £8.00  Replacement key for Cemetery Gate 

  BT   DD    £68.76  Telephone & Broadband 

  Marshfield Community Centre £350.00 Grant 

 

  Cheque schedule proposed by Cllr Christie, seconded by Cllr Flint, carried unanimously. 



 

 

District Councillor Feedback 

Cllr Reade advised that he had received a letter from the developer who wishes to build at the east end 

of the village and he has agreed to meet with them. 

We are still awaiting confirmation of the new winter salting programme. 

 

Matters for Discussion 
 Cllr Snow & Mrs McManus gave their apologies for the next meeting. 

 Cllr Veitch has had a complaint about the state of Farm Pool and he will arrange for quotes to treat it. 

Also it needs some work on the planting around the pond. Cllr Veitch is also obtaining quotes to remove 

the sludge from Weir Pond as it is now empty and to put in a new liner. 

 

Date of Next Meeting –Tuesday 18 September 2018.   

Meeting closed at 7.38pm 


